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The board meeting was back to the usual topics as we are winding down on the car show.  
With just a few minor details to figure out, we don’t have an exact total yet but I think we did 
OK.  John, our treasurer, has his hands full with Elaine having some health problems and we all 
want to keep her in our prayers.  

The car season is in full swing now having completed our first three outdoor events.  It 
seems like before we know it, we will be back indoors again.  What a hot start to the summer and 
even though we have two antiques with air, neither of them work. The Mustang has an 
aftermarket air unit which we assume needs a charge, probably with freon that is no longer 
available.  Besides who wants AC when you have a rag top?  The ’53 Buick, one of the first cars 
with air, had the compressor go a couple of years ago and it will probably be $$$ to get it fixed.  
So, modern it was for us. Most members still brought out their beauties and despite the heat, it 
was a good showing.  We welcome two new couples who enjoyed the day, too.  One we 
approved last month and the other couple will be official at the next board meeting. It was nice to 
see a few fresh faces and a couple of new (old) cars.    

Fortunately, there was a nice breeze through the pavilion.  A big THANK YOU goes to 
the tag team of Chuck Weimer, Cliff Schulz & Mike Mesi for securing the spot.  Another 
THANK YOU goes to all those who volunteered to make this a great event that many members 
enjoy each year.  A little B-I-N-G-O and some outdoor games rounded out a great meal.  

Mark your calendar for the next few upcoming events.  See Chuck’s Activities column 
for what to look forward to.   

See you for breakfast at the next run!    
 

Valerie Wilson

 


